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DATE:	June 2, 2016

TO:		Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairperson, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

FROM:	Greg High, Director, AE&ES Section, DAS-FM

SUBJECT:	Land and Water Resource Management Plan Five-year Extension Request 2017-2021

POLICY

Chapter 92 of the Wisconsin Statutes requires that all counties have an approved Land and Water Resource Management (LWRM) Plan to remain eligible to receive conservation staff funding and cost-share grant funding from the State. Prior to the current version of Milwaukee County’s LWRM Plan, plans could only be approved for a five-year period. LWRM Plans may now be approved for a maximum of 10 years or may have a five-year extension if originally approved for five years.  

The AE&ES Director is requesting that the County Board of Supervisors approve the extension of the Milwaukee County Land and Water Resource Management Plan for years 2017 to 2021.  


BACKGROUND

The purpose of the Land and Water Resource Management Plan is to conserve soil productivity, protect the quality of related natural resources, enhance water quality and focus on soil erosion.  A State-approved land and water resource management plan is required to remain eligible for staffing grants to counties, which Milwaukee County receives annually. 

In 2001, 2006, and 2011, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors approved Milwaukee County Land & Water Resource Management Plans.  The most recent update in 2011, covered the period from 2012-2021.  Even though the overall plan was approved for ten years, the included work plan (attached) was approved for five years.  

The work plan is a road map outlining the County’s efforts pursuant to State conservation rules and issues identified in the LWRM Plan.  The work plan is non-specific in that it does not include specific projects, areas or actions, unless required by State law or statute.  Specific projects or actions taken by the County in fulfillment of the work plan are approved by the County Board through the capital budget process or by actions included in departmental operating budgets.

Milwaukee County is required to extend the existing five-year work plan or revise the LWRM Plan. The five-year plan extension would continue the previously approved work plan from 2017-2021.  Pending approval of the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors, the extension request will go before the State Land and Water Conservation Board for final State approval in August 2016.  


RECOMMENDATION

The Director of Architecture Engineering & Environmental Services requests that the County Board of Supervisors approve the five-year extension of Milwaukee County’s Land and Water Resource Management Plan for 2017-2021. 


Prepared by:  Timothy Detzer, P.E., Environmental Engineer


Approved by:



_______________________________
Greg High, P.E., Director
	AE&ES Section, DAS-FM



cc: 	Chris Abele, County Executive
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive
Scott Manske, Comptroller
	Pam Bryant, Comptroller Office
Steve Kreklow, Fiscal & Budget Director, DAS
Colleen Foley, Interim Corporation Counsel
	Jessica Janz-McKinght, Research Analyst, County Board
Allyson Smith, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Coordinator

